

November 17, 2021

Dear Families,

We recently became aware of a staff member who has tested positive for COVID-19. Through contact tracing, we know that this case did not originate in the building and no one in the building has been deemed a close contact, per the guidelines from the Calhoun County Health Department.

After prayerful consideration and lengthy communication with our Diocesan Superintendent, Margaret Erich, the decision has been made to go virtual for the remainder of this week and all of next week. (11/18, 11/19, 11/22, 11/23 & 11/24) This decision issue to staffing shortages in the building.

The decision to go virtual will NOT affect athletics OR the Senior's retreat to Notre Dame. Practices and games will be held at their regularly scheduled times.

I have attached our expectations and the virtual schedule for students. Please take a moment to read through this with your student.

**Students**...Please take home anything from your lockers that you will need for the next several school days. Also, you should be checking your emails several times a day for important information and updates.

Sincerely, Stacy Lightfoot Administrative Assistant